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The Honorable Charles E. Schumer




March 17, 2010

United States Senator

145 Pinelawn Road – Suite 300N

Melville, NY 11747

Dear Senator Schumer:

Since taking the job as East Hampton Airport Manager in January, 2005, the most frustrating challenge I have had to deal with is noise complaints generated by the many helicopters that use our airport; frustrating because, as you know, helicopters are both extremely noisy and virtually unregulated.  Consequently, our noise abatement procedures are voluntary and devoid of regulatory enforcement.

Some helicopter operators are keenly aware of the problem and are willing to help.  Others, however, are not so cooperative and, with the volume of helicopter traffic at East Hampton Airport, the noise issue and its impact on the surrounding communities is immense.  Helicopter operations total over 6000 movements a year, with over 4000 of those operations occurring during our peak summer season.  A summer weekend can see over 30 operations per hour at times.  We receive over 6000 complaints for helicopter operations annually.
I am in strong support of your efforts to address the helicopter noise issue by calling on the FAA to consider over-water helicopter routes.  However, helicopters must fly over land at some point.  The solution to reducing helicopter noise over land is to ask the FAA to impose minimum altitude standards and publish standard helicopter routes.

In addition, Long Island airports, restricted by grant assurance obligations, must be given the authority to impose flow restrictions on helicopter operations.  This could be in the form of flow control or slot restrictions, recognizing that airports on the east end of Long Island represent a unique situation with regard to helicopter traffic.

Many thanks with all your efforts to help us solve this important problem and relieve our communities of this onerous burden.

Sincerely,

James L. Brundige
Airport Manager
Town of East Hampton Airport


P.O. Box 836


East Hampton, NY 11937


631.537.1130








